
As the Spring 2000 semester comes to a close, most students know where they will be living next semester. At Room Selection time, students who had drawn a high number were placed on a waiting list. Those who were lucky enough to have a low number were able to pick out their rooms at Room Selection time. Upperclassmen had priority in Room Selection while freshmen were concerned about whether they would be able to live at all on campus and heard rumors around campus about the possibility of students having to stay at Best Western on Route 195 in Mansfield and would be bussed back and forth.


As of Monday, May 8, the ECSU Housing Office reported that the waiting list is doing very well. Many people who have had high numbers have been notified that they now have a room for next semester. For the waiting list, currently for the men the Housing Office reported that they have notified men whose Room Draw number was 212 or below that they do have a room for next semester. They have also notified women whose Room Draw number was 186 or below that they have a room for next semester. 


Many factors have been taken into consideration to drastically reduce the number of students on the waiting list. Students who did not pay their Housing Deposit by the due date were automatically kicked out of housing. Also, current resident students who applied for housing must have completed their Community Service Requirement by the due date or they were also kicked out of housing and will not be allowed to live on-campus in the future unless they fulfill the requirement first.  


The next two factors which will drastically reduce the waiting list is that students who have been academically dismissed from the university will have their housing privileges revoked. All Spring 2000 residence students will receive a building bill which will be mailed to their permanent home address in June. This bill must be paid or students will lose their housing for Fall 2000. 


The Housing Office predicts that everyone on the waiting list will receive housing and that most likely all students will be notified by two to three weeks into the summer where they have been assigned. 


Students are reminded that if they have changed their minds about living on-campus for Fall 2000 and have decided to live off-campus they should have already contacted the Housing Office. Students who will be living in the WSA High-Rise are reminded that the building will be closed for renovations during Spring 2001 and will reopen in Fall 2001. Students who will be living there next semester have first priority when the building reopens in Fall 2001.

